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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, September 10, 2019
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening  The meeting was called to order at 6:14 p.m. by Chairperson Livingston. Board members in attendance:


Shawna Aguilar
Yes 



Ilona DelSecco
No
Jay Joseph

Yes
Sarah Livingston
Yes 

Kip Webb


Yes @ 6:15

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by J. Joseph and a second by​​ S. Aguilar, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda.

President’s Report ~ The school year has started successfully. Redwood is currently at 144. Last year RA was at 152 so enrollment is slightly down, largely due to a smaller senior class and a smaller 7th grade class this year.  All other grades have healthy enrollment.   The state has recently released the preview of last year’s test scores from the new CAASPP state testing, and, overall, Redwood students did very well again. Last year’s juniors came back at 100% college ready or conditionally college ready in literacy and 74% college-ready or conditionally college ready in mathematics.  The college ready literacy rate is up 8% from the previous year, while the math was 6% lower than the year before. School-wide proficiency rates were with 89% in literacy and 67% in math—this represents a 7% overall drop in mathematics.   Staff expects the RA dashboard ratings to drop to the green area (showing very high performance but a slight decrease in average scores). RA was previously rated as blue.  The staff does not view this as cause for concern when the school’s overall performance numbers remain very high compared to all other area schools.  Other Ukiah schools are generally performing between 35 and 55 percent proficiency in ELA and in the 20 percent range for proficiency in mathematics. RA Open House is next Wednesday at 6:00 pm.
Secretary’s Report ~ Accelerated Achievement Academy’s enrollment is only two less than this time last year at 147.   AAA still has openings in all classes except 4th and 5th grade. AAA has received the preview CAASPP test scores.    48.4%% of students were at or above standard in ELA in grades 4-8, an increase from 43.9% in 2018.  17% were at or above standard in math, a decrease from 23% in 2017.  It is anticipated that the dashboard will show improvement in ELA because the averages improved likely placing the school in green.  However, the math indicator will show a decrease in the overall average, but will likely maintain its orange status. It is expected that the other indicators will show positive or little change. The school will be participating in the Pumpkinfest parade and some classes will be making scarecrows or possibly participating in the baking contest.  Showcase is next 
Treasurer’s Report ~Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 9/8/19 shows current cash of $2,261,992—derived by adding last year’s balance, $2,637,769, with this year’s balance, $-375,777, since the balances have not been rolled over yet. This does not reflect the August apportionments and taxes as they have not been posted yet which should be approximately $162,000.  After CBEDS the budget will be revised to reflect new ADA projections.  A new budget may be brought to the board reflecting any ADA projection revisions in October.  The books for 2018-2019 are not closed yet like they normally would be.  CAR and MCOE are still working to close the books in the new financial system.  The unaudited actuals on the agenda reflect the expenses and revenue transactions for the 2018-2019 year. As noted in the assumptions, the Unaudited Actuals reflect accrual methods of accounting which included buildings, depreciation of capital and student body funds which are not included in our cash based budgets that are present in interim reports and budget approvals.  Two reports have been included for each school.  One of the reports does not contain the depreciation and student body funds (as seen in the interim reports). The other report does include the accounts and reflects what will be submitted to the state. AAA books are balanced as of today, however, RA’s book are still not complete.   The final adjustments to the unaudited actuals will be presented at the board meeting in October. The new meal program is going well.  The kinks of a new system are working out.  The students have expressed that they like the food better.
Safety and Facilities Report ~ The maintenance shed is nearly complete.  The next projects will be installation of hydration stations in the Jr. Building, Flower Building, AAA main campus, and Redwood main campus, and the installation of a wash basin in the Jr. Building.  
II. Consent Items

a. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by K. Webb, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 11, 2019. 
III. Action Items

a. On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the unaudited actuals for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
b. On a first by K. Webb and a second by S. Aguilar, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the EPA expenditures for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
c. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by S. Aguilar, the Board voted (4-0) to approve an overnight trip to Alliance Outdoor Education Program in Occidental, CA for AAA’s 9th grade. 

IV. Sunshined Items
a. The Board previewed additions to BP 401.6, detailing CAR’s leave policy
V. Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.
VI. Next Meeting—The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, October 15, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   
VII. Adjournment 

As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary
For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Friday, September 6, 2019, this meeting agenda was: 



Provided to all five board members and the corporate officers/management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


